
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 9th September 2010

Present:
Councillors Chris Smith Haynes, Derbyshire, Jenny Henson, Larry Henson, Ellie Manns, and Mike Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives:
Colin Medlycott (Chair)

Brian Kimpton (Counties)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Pat Deal (Yeomans Court)

John Draper (Burton House)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)

Martyn Lund (Highfield Road)

Sandy Ludwig (Holyoake Court)
Pete Ludwig (Holyoake Court)

Barry Woodcock (Centre Parade)

Grahame Holman (Highfield Crescent)

Susan Milne (Naseby Road)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

Nigel Richards (Housing)
Neal Gibson (Housing)

Amy Nimmo (Committee Administrator)

10.TF.23
PRESENTATION

Sandy Ludwig attended the meeting and received a presentation for 25 years service with Kettering Borough Council.
10.TF.24
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Moira Brown, Brian Eldridge, Ron Randall, Liz May, Mark Gudyer and Councillor Talbot.
10.TF.25
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

10.TF.26
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd June 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

10.TF.27
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

10.TF.16 – Matters Raised by Tenants Forum Representatives
It was reported that a lot of initiatives were taking place at Holyoake Court and the Neighbourhood Manager would be invited to attend future meetings to give updates to the forum.
10.TF.17 - Constitution of Tenants' Forum

It was reported that an article would be included in Connect inviting tenants to become members of the forum. Nominations would need to be received by the end of November with a view to holding elections in January 2011.

10.TF.18 - Housing Revenue Account Review

It was reported that the Executive Committee had sent comments to the Government stating that Kettering Borough Council had major reservations about the proposal from the Housing Revenue Account Review and that it would not be a system we would like to take part in.
It was noted that the Government would be releasing plans following the spending review taking place on 20th October 2010.

10.TF.28
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The following item was added to the list:-

· Car park proposals to be carried out - Burton House, Burton Latimer
· Problems opening kitchen windows - Burton House, Burton Latimer

10.TF.29
PRESENTATION: ANNUAL REPORT
The Head of Housing gave report to the forum on the Annual Report and a draft was circulated to members of the forum.

Tenants were asked to forward any comments to Linda Nash.

The revised draft of the report would be sent to the Tenants Reading Panel and then signed off by the Tenants Forum Monitoring Group on 23rd September to be published on 1st October.  
Once published the report would be available on the Kettering Borough Council Website, sent to the Tenant Services Authority and circulated to members of the forum.

It was noted that a summary of the report would be included in the December edition of Connect.
10.TF.30
WE'RE LISTENING PROJECT
Leona Mantle, Martyn Lund and Colin Medlycott gave a presentation to the forum outlining the process used and the outcomes and findings of carrying out the 'We're Listening Project'
A special thank you was given to Martyn Lund, Colin Medlycott, Lynne Lund, Barry Woodcock, John Draper, Liz May and Sue Pryke for their outstanding work on the project.

The forum broke in to groups and discussed the following topics: -

Are the findings what you would have expected?
· Both groups were surprised that lighting was a low priority and it was felt that this may be because the door knocking took place in the summer.

How did you find completing the questionnaire?

· The forms were easy to fill out and straight forward

· The form could be on one piece of paper

How can we improve getting the local information?

· It was a good idea to door knock

· Tenants could be notified in advance that the door knockers would be visiting

· Door knocking times could be more flexible to include evenings and weekends

· The section 'what isn't important' was a waste

· Door knocking could be carried out at a different time of the year
10.TF.31
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect


Linda Nash gave an update on the content to be included in the next edition of Connect.


Tenants' Forum Monitoring Group


It was reported that the group looked at anti social behaviour, voids, performance monitoring, local offers and service improvements at the last meeting.

Northants Tenant Participation Forum

Lynn Lund gave a presentation on the Northants Tenant Participation forum attended on 21st June.

10.TF.32
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Appointments Service Feedback

It was noted that the new appointments system and been implemented and was very successful.
10.TF.33
PRIZE DRAW


Susan Milne won the prize draw.

10.TF.34
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the next meeting would take place on 14th October 2010.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.00 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

Tenants Forum No. 4
09.09.10

